
2023 1ST QUARTER 

Important 
Upcoming Dates 

March: 2018 IRC Wall Bracing - Speaker    
     will be Kyle Tilley from APA. 

April: TBOA Annual Conference 

May: Cradle to Grave for Permits - Speaker will 

   be Charles Derflinger 

Changes In Law 

Due to the amount of law changes proposed in 

the General Assembly this year please see the 

second page to this newsletter. HB 1010 SB 

0707 has been withdrawn until next year. This 

is a major bill and we need to keep an eye on 

this next year. It would allow a contractor to 

hire a private inspector. HB 799 SB 1377 has 

been amended to not allow any jurisdiction to 

adopt any code stricter than the energy code 

that the state has adopted. 

State Fire Marshal Classes 

MTCOA board, State Fire Marshals Office, and 

State Legislatures are working together to start 

offering classes again in Bell Buckle, 

Tennessee for building certifications. This is 

developing and we will keep the members 

updated on any changes. 

MTCOA at NSCC 

1st Vice President Alex West represented 

MTCOA at a codes related class taught at 

Nashville State Community College. The 

presentation was about MTCOA and 

encouraging new people into codes.  

Fees for In Person Classes 

The Board meet on February 15 and one item 

of discussion was concerning fees for classes. 

The board voted unanimously to start charging 

$15 per person per class for those classes 4 

hours or less. For the classes 4 hours or more 

the fee will be $25 per person per class. These 

fees will help cover the cost of hosting in 

person classes. All online classes will still 

be free! 

MTCOA appreciates 

all codes officials 

that are striving to 

make middle 

Tennessee a safer 

and better place to 

live. 

 

Congratulations to 

MTCOA President 

Johnny Morris on 

receiving his CBO. 

 

If any jurisdiction 

has anything or 

anyone they would 

like to highlight in 

the newsletter 

please email at 

board@mtcoa.org. 
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Code Minute Newsletter 

Important Information 
About MTCOA 
Membership dues for 23-24 are July 1. We also 

need all jurisdictions to update their staff list with 

all new hires when filling out due’s forms. This 

helps with classes and participants receiving their 

hours. Membership dues are now able to be 

paid on the MTCOA website by credit card! 

https://mtcoa.org/





